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It  started  in  the  1970’s  with  “Affirmative  Action;”  it
continues  in  the  21st  century  with  “Diversity,  Equity,
Inclusion.” It allowed unqualified American citizens of color
or gender to gain jobs over qualified Americans who educated
themselves, worked hard and proved their worth.

Those two entities proved to be the biggest cons in American
history as to trying to offer equal opportunity. It started in
the 1970’s with dumbing down America’s educational system. I
know because I taught school during that decade and into the
1990’s.

It’s as though our leaders deliberately planted the seeds of
illiteracy into the educational systems of America. “Let’s
degrade our standards in reading, writing, math and science to
such low levels that anyone can pass tests, and if they can’t,
then pass them anyway,” said one teacher.

As an educator, I can vouch for the fact, that if you don’t
learn the basics of your grade level, it leaves a hole in your
learning curve. Once you cannot read or write at your grade
level, you build your educational foundation on a house of
cards.  I  saw  it  firsthand  in  the  1980’s  when  Detroit,
Michigan’s  dropout/flunk-out  rate  reached  88  percent  as
reported  by  anchor  Brian  Williams.  It  led  to  violence,
horrible  bullies,  lying,  cheating,  stealing  and  academic
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fraud. It destroyed Detroit. That situation spread across the
land.

Today, “In the United States, approximately 21% of adults have
low literacy skills, translating to about 43.0 million people.
This includes 26.5 million adults at level 1 and 8.4 million
below level 1. Additionally, 8.2 million adults were unable to
participate in literacy assessments due to language barriers
or other reasons, further contributing to the overall issue.
Roughly 54% of American adults, or 130 million people, lack
proficiency  in  literacy,  essentially  reading  below  the
equivalent of a sixth-grade level.”

If  there  is  one  marker  for  a  successful  society;  it’s
education. If you suffer an illiterate society, you face a
failing society. Because, once a huge collective of society
lacks basic education, everything begins to fall apart as to
ethics, integrity, self-worth, critical thinking, job skills,
shoplifting, and lack of personal accountability.

In his book, DEI Exposed, Stanley Ridgly said, “The DEI Con
has enriched thousands of hustlers nationwide. It has embedded
many hundreds of apparatchiks and supernumeraries in college
bureaucracies, and it will require herculean efforts to root
them all out…“Diversity” had already been around for many
years, its hustler scratching at the university door. Not
actual diversity, mind you, but the skin-deep diversity of
noxious racialism tarted-up with fake Enlightenment discourse.
This  concept  of  “diversity,  equity,  inclusion”  quickly
metastasized  until  it  was  everywhere,  and  this  was  no
accident.”

It was no accident that it was violence and the threat of
violence that opened the door for this effervescence of DEI.

Ridgly continued, “This was the madness of crowds brought en
masse onto the campuses, and it was wildly successful. It was
one thing to the public, and it was another altogether when



enacted on the campuses… It was the classic Potemkin village
offering, with a façade masking a brute, racialist substance.”

“Already, “inclusive excellence” is supplanting DEI as this
trusty acronym becomes freighted with failure. Con stories are
essential to convincing gullible people to act in ways that
simply make no sense to a normal person who is tethered to
reality.”

On top of devolving our educational systems, we’ve got NGO’s
sucking off the American taxpayer as exposed by DOGE and Elon
Musk into the trillions of dollars, your tax dollars. We’ve
got 400,000 anchor babies annually leeching off the American
taxpayer’s wallet.

According to a new report from John Binder at Breitbart, there
were roughly 400,000 anchor babies born in the U.S. in 2024
alone.

“An average of 400,000 anchor babies per year means around
1,100 anchor babies per day; this means more than 11 percent
of births taking place on U.S. soil are individuals who are
not legitimate citizens and have no right to be here.”

That means, according to writer Olivia Murray, “400,000 anchor
babies means… probably 400,000 illegal alien mothers are now
fast-tracked to their own citizenship, and we can assume a
majority of these anchor babies also anchor an illegal alien
father as well. For a very rough estimate, that means 800,000
illegals now have a “legitimate” reason to remain in the U.S.,
and if each woman were giving birth to one child, that’s 1.2
million people each year being grafted into American society
through unscrupulous and unfair means.”

With  the  median  cost  of  childbirth  and  postnatal  care
amounting to around $17,000, that’s $6.8 billion a year.

Murray finished, “That being said, there is no obligation,
moral or otherwise, to continue with anchor baby policies—the



parents must go home, and take their children with them. I
refuse to give in to the gaslighting that somehow the plight
of these foreign children is my burden and it’s on me to cede
ground to lawlessness.”

In other words, the American taxpayer has been taken for a
ride,  not  only  stealing  from  his/her  wallets,  but
additionally,  severe  destruction  of  America’s  educational
foundation. Again, you cannot teach our kids with 50 different
languages in that classroom. It’s not our job as Americans to
save the world.

Thankfully, President Trump has written an executive order to
stop  “birthright  citizenship.”  It  shouldn’t  be  contested
because it was meant for the progeny of freed slaves back in
1865. It does not apply to people breaking into our country,
dropping their baby, and instantly be given citizenship, food,
housing, school, medical care…essentially a free ride on your
tax dollars. It’s been going on for five decades. May the
Supreme Court justices bring the stupidity and insanity of
“anchor babies” to an end.

It’s as stupid as our own House Members and U.S. Senators
trying to stop deportations of rapists, killers, perverts and
sex traffickers who have violated our borders. You cannot help
but  wonder  what  kind  “moronic  minds”  fill  the  seats  in
Congress? Let it be known that U.S. Senator Van Hollen (D-MD)
should  be  impeached  for  being  an  intellectual  idiot,  un-
American, and stupid to the point of absurdity.

We desperately need a renewal of educational standards in
America. You attend school. You pay attention. You study. You
pass your tests. You become an educated 18-year-old. You go to
college or technical school or job training programs. You
become a contributing member of American society. You make
yourself useful, viable, educated and fully responsible for
your life.



That’s what the American Dream is all about!
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